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THE HIGHLAND GEOLOGICAL SOCIETY

Scottish Charity No. SC004427

MINUTES of the ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

held at Millburn Academy, Inverness, on Wednesday 25th February 2015
CHAIRPERSON Alan Thompson took the chair at 19:30 and welcomed all those present.

1.
APOLOGIES were received from Louise Fortune, John Hawco, Lisa Hutchison and Janet Trythall.
2.
THE MINUTES of the AGM held on Wednesday 26th February 2014 had been distributed to members prior to the meeting. One amendment was made to Para 7 (ii) to read: ‘Peter Reynolds suggested that we formally record our thanks to Peter Christie for 16 years hard work as Chairman and for his wider efforts on behalf of the society over the decades. This was enthusiastically agreed.’ The acceptance of the Minutes was then proposed by Peter Reynolds and seconded by John Adamson and these were duly signed as correct. There were no matters arising.

3.
CHAIR’S ANNUAL REPORT


The Chairperson spoke to his report, which had been also been distributed previously, and which will form part of the society’s return to OSCR.  

There were no matters arising.
4.
TREASURER’S REPORT


The Acting Treasurer presented the accounts for the previous year, noting that these represented ‘receipts and payments’, in accordance with current charity legislation. These will be the last accounts presented by Ann Reynolds; although she announced her intention to stand down at the last AGM, a delay in appointing a successor made it more practical for her to complete the accounts for this financial year.

Again, there were no matters arising.
5. 
ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS


Alan Thompson was elected Chair in 2014 for a two-year period so there was no requirement to re-elect him for a second year.


Rhona Fraser proposed that Alison Wright continue as Hon. Secretary and this was seconded by Peter Christie.

Peter Reynolds proposed that Rhona Fraser be elected as Hon. Treasurer and her appointment was seconded by Tamara Beck-Slinn.
Paul Monk proposed that Andy Leggatt continue as website manager and this was seconded by Peter Reynolds.

The remaining members of the committee (John Adamson, Anne Cockroft, Eddie Lynch and Ann Reynolds) were re-elected en bloc, with the motion proposed by Andy Leggatt and seconded by Dave Longstaff.

Alan Thompson suggested that Stephen Young should also join the committee and this was formally proposed by Rhona Fraser and seconded by Peter Reynolds.

6.
ON-GOING AFFILIATION WITH THE FRIENDS OF HUGH MILLER

On two occasions the Committee has agreed to support the Friends of Hugh Miller, paying £20 each year for ‘affiliation’ to the Friends. However, as this is seen as on-going commitment, it was felt that members should be given the opportunity to comment on this.

Chair of the Friends of Hugh Miller (and HGS Member) Martin Gostwick explained that the aim of the Friends is to advance the education of the public regarding the name and work of Hugh Miller in the fields of Scottish science and literature, and to develop increased public interest in Scotland’s heritage by supporting the Hugh Miller Museum and Birthplace Cottage in Cromarty, which includes the collections and garden. The Friends also help with acquisitions, such as first editions and manuscripts, where appropriate. Martin also noted that both the Glasgow and Aberdeen Societies are affiliated, with the monies secured helping to republish ‘The Old Red Sandstone’ in 2010. The Friends produce a quarterly on-line newsletter and it was suggested that the HGS newsletters should include a link to the latest edition of ‘Hugh’s News’.

Affiliation to the Friends of Hugh Miller was endorsed unanimously.

7.
AOCB

(i)
Peter Christie asked about the availability of ‘Down to Earth’, the geology newspaper produced by Geosupplies. Paper copies used to be distributed by Sinclair Ross but, since his death, the newspaper has moved to subscription only. Peter receives an electronic copy and the Secretary agreed to investigate the cost of subscription for electronic and/or paper copies for members.
(ii)
Peter Christie also suggested that members should be encouraged to sign-up to the Geodiversity Forum for up-to-date information about geological matters and the Secretary agreed to include a link to the forum in the next HGS newsletter.


There being no other business, the meeting was closed at 7.52 pm.

The floor was then given to Peter Reynolds for a short talk about the making of thin sections. Peter and Ann were taught by Sinclair Ross how to make sections and inherited some of his equipment, which is now set-up in their garage. Peter explained each step in the process and members were given the opportunity to look at some of the sections that Ann and Peter had made, as well as sections produced commercially for the Open University.
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